

**Minutes of a Meeting of the Garveston(e) Village Hall Committee in the Hall on
Monday 11.4.2022**

Present Steve Smith, Dot Leeder, Jon and Ruth Gooch, Margaret Jennings, Andrew Blake

1 Apologies none

2 Minutes of the previous meeting held on 25th March 2022

Agreed with the addition that Dot Leeder was present

3 Matters Arising not elsewhere on the Agenda

Floor cleaning issues – what was the original treatment? Liz Buckley may have the original quote

Plumber is coming to sort out men's loo on Wednesday 13th

4 Financial Report

AB to take over accounts eventually, AB to make date with Margaret

4.5K of Section 106 money available: picnic benches, football nets

Rotting post NOTED but not urgent, next ROSPA visit due in June

5 Membership

6 Upcoming events

Jubilee fair, meet and eat

7 Hire of Hall for Parties for young people

The recent noisy party was discussed – doors were open at 11.15 pm, with music on and car engines running; there had probably been an altercation

Alcohol shouldn't have been served to under 18s under our terms of hire (clause 15)

Extra cleaning cost 25

A nearby neighbour complained about noise on 26th February

Is there a potential reduction in rateable value?

Any outside hirer (not resident of the villages) needs to pay a deposit, with 100 for AV hire, and we need to update standard terms of hire to reflect this

8 Reports and Running items

Bowls electricity uses 6 units (about 1.50) a week despite everything being off. Electrician turned up and claimed it was meters, burglar alarm and security camera

9 AOB

Margaret would like village hall photo

Water meter – Margaret to ask provider to read it

Bottle bank is full and has been for a week

Builders were using our water – the main contractor has been asked to pay 2 bookings for hall fair so far

David Simonds has offered a party tent and a smaller gazebo – yes please

Jon – website needs paying, J will pay 93.60 and get reimbursed

10 Date of next meeting

10.30 am on 20th May